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Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
Ms. Karla Satre, Committee Chair, called the meeting to order at 4:35 PM with introductions.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

Because there was not a quorum present at this meeting, a motion was made to approve the minutes via email.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Director of Career Services Edie Blakley was introduced. Ms. Blakley wanted to remind the committee that a variety of events take place throughout the year which the college would invite advisory board industry to be involved in. Currently on the calendar is “Career Days Job Fair,” an even that will happen in April. There will be resume workshops and practice interviews, among other career services. Ms. Blakley introduced Job Developer Sarah Weinberger, who helps provide Clark College students with job opportunities by helping employers understand college resources. She also plans and organizes certain Career Services events. Ms. Weinberger showed the committee “NextJob,”Clark’s online job database. The database enables employers to post open positions including internships, full-time, and part-time positions on the website. Students are able to search for jobs and one unique feature is a resume search. This website is open to the public and is free. 
Director/Division Chair Report

Business Administration Division Chair Adnan Hamideh reported that fall quarter is complete and winter quarter is now in full swing. There are approximately 75 courses that are available within the four areas of business. Despite the fact that there was a 6 percent decrease in enrollment, the business courses were mostly full. 
Adnan announced that with the help of the advisory committee, the transfer of Math 065 to BUS 102 was successfully approved by Clark’s Curriculum Committee. This course will be available as BUS 102 as of fall 2013. Adnan thanked the committee for their vital input on this curriculum change. 

Adnan reported that the department is designing a 2-year International Business degree, starting with the course BUS 105, Introduction to International Business. He will have the course curriculum finished by June and would like to offer it in the summer to help work out some of the kinks. He went on to say that Vancouver, Washougal, and Evergreen School Districts have approved the course. Adnan was able to look at international business curriculum from Austin Community College in Texas and found that their learning outcomes are similar to Clark’s. Textbooks are on the way to him and courses are to include face-to-face, online, and hybrid, beginning this summer. 
Professor Hamideh reported he has launched a task force headed by Professor Serrano to work on the Business Administration Baccalaureate Degree. More information is outlined below.
 Adnan informed the committee that the department received approval to hire two full time faculty members. One will be Professor Patricia Atkinson; the other is Shon Kraley. Adnan is still going to advocate for a tenure track position for next year.
Karla Satre asked about the e-Commerce and entrepreneurship. Adnan reported that the courses have been postponed until they can be packaged and marketed properly.

Dean of Business and Health Sciences Blake Bowers reported to the committee that although Clark College is the largest community technical college in the state of Washington, enrollment is down about 7 percent. This has an impact on courses and fulfillment. Dean Bowers asked the committee what they think the business, accounting, and management programs will look like in the year 2020. Between now and then, education and the industry will change and Clark College wants to continue to be current in their programs. He would like Vision 2020 to be put on the work plan for 2013-14 and 2014-15. 
Professor Patti Serrano reported on the Applied Management Baccalaureate Degree. She showed the committee the Statement of Intent. A task force consisting of Adnan, Lucia Worthington, Professor Serrano, Patricia Atkinson, Dean Bowers, Divya Kashyap has been created to research having a four year baccalaureate degree. If this degree can be approved, Clark will be the first college in the area to offer a degree like this. Professor Serrano mentioned that because this is a business management degree, other Clark programs, such as Culinary Arts and Automotive Tech will be able to “feed” into this program. The student can get their 2-year degree and then learn management. The second piece of this project is that this new degree already has the support of Washington State Higher Education and the State Board of Community and State Colleges. The third is to find out what employers want to see in this program and Lucia Worthington is already doing research. She has drafted a questionnaire to local employers to interview and asking them to help design the curriculum. She asked the committee members for feedback on the questionnaire. The committee agreed to have their input sent in to Jennifer Lea in the Business Department by February 22, 2013. Jennifer’s contact information is at the bottom of the questionnaire. 
Karla Satre announced that she is going to resign her post in the committee and an election will take place for both chair and vice chair at the spring meeting. Also, at the next meeting the committee will approve two sets of minutes: November 6, 2012 and February 12, 2013. 

The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, May 21, 2013 at 4:30 p.m. Adnan requested GHL 213 for a meeting room. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:01 p.m.

Prepared and submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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